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27 January 2018
Planning Dept

City of Bradford Metropolitan District Council

District Team

Jacobs Well

Nelson St

Bradford BD1 5RW

Attn: Ms H Flack

Dear Sirs

Application Refs: 17/06922/FUL and 17/06923/LBC   Crown Public House, Addingham
Thank you for notifying us of the above planning application.

We object to this proposal, and would recommend that planning permission is refused.

Our recommendation is based on the following material considerations.

The proposed development for a first floor terrace would be out of character with the building’s setting and the surrounding area, and would therefore be inappropriate in the Addingham Conservation Area.  The development contravenes National Planning Policy Guidance in this respect, which states that:

“When considering the impact of a proposed development on the significance of a designated heritage asset [ie the Conservation Area] great weight should be given to the asset’s conservation. The more important the asset, the greater the weight should be. Significance can be harmed or lost through alteration or destruction of the heritage asset or development within its setting. As heritage assets are irreplaceable, any harm or loss should require clear and convincing justification.”

It is not clear from the planning application that there is sufficient justification to risk harming the Addingham streetscape in this way.
We also consider that the proposed development would lead to an unacceptable over-development of this small site in the centre of the village, and would be to the detriment of residential amenity because of issues with overlooking, noise and nuisance. We consider that this development at this location would lead to increased problems of access and traffic safety, because of the lack of parking spaces in the pub car park and access issues onto the congested Bolton Rd.  For these reasons, we consider that this development would contravene Strategic Objectives 3 and 4 of the Core Strategy of the Development Plan Document.  
Yours faithfully

[Sgd]
Jane Markham

Clerk to the Council                                                                                                             
The Old School


Main Street


Addingham


West Yorkshire


LS29 0NS















































Clerk to the Parish Council:  Mrs Jane Markham

                                                Tel:  01756 711305

                                                Email: clerk@addingham-pc.gov.uk

